Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: spend on festive lights and decorations
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked for:

 
The financial figures spent for Diwali lights and decorations for Belgrave Gate, Melton Road and also financial figures for Christmas lights and decorations in Leicester town centre.
Answer:
We have an allocated annual budget for the installation of Diwali decorations on Belgrave Road and Melton Road. This also covers the cost of maintenance and repairs of the decorations. That budget is £35,000 and is funded through the City Council’s revenue budget. 

The Christmas decorations also have a fixed annual budget, this budget is also funded through the Council’s revenue budget and the allocation is £150,000.  
It would not be possible to give accurate spends for the year as the work will not be completed until all the decorations are removed and invoices paid.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
